April 10, 2006

Dr. Pediatrician Smith

10407 E Grand River

Brighton, Michigan 

Re: Infant Oral Health Programs

Dear Dr. Smith:

We are delighted to bring you news of a new project by the Livingston District Dental Society and its members regarding ‘Infant Oral Health’.  In an effort to improve the oral health of the youngest members of our community, many of the dentists of Livingston County have come together to implement an early intervention project and we are asking for your help in this endeavor.

Dental caries is a non-classical infectious disease usually passed from mother/caregiver to child, generation to generation.  Decay is a problem that is growing in our community and almost completely preventable through early intervention.  In May of 2003, the American Academy of Pediatrics adopted, “Oral Health Risk Assessment Timing and Establishment of the Dental Home”.  This policy urges pediatric medical providers to begin administering oral health risk assessments at 6 months of age.  Patients found to have significant risk of dental caries should be referred to a dentist to establish a dental home as early as 7 to 12 months of age and no later than 18 months.

Heretofore, the greatest challenge for medical practitioners considering an early dental referral has been two fold.  Too few dentists were willing to accept infants into their practices and many families with ‘at risk’ infants lacked the resources to afford dental care.  Provided within this packet is a list of 23 Livingston dentists that have operational ‘Infant Oral Health’ programs in their practices and on that list the dentists that participate in Healthy Kids/ MI Child programs are identified.  Therefore, establishing a dental home for your ‘at risk’ infants is quickly becoming a reality for Livingston’s youngest patients.

We urge you to consider implementing an early oral health screening and referral program for the benefit of your patients.  The dentists of Livingston County are ready and willing to manage these patients prior to the need for restorative dental care.  Our office will be contacting you soon to meet and offer any assistance you may desire to bring this program to fruition.

Best regards,

Kevin J. Hale, DDS, FAAPD


Sarah A. Carrico, DMD

Enc.

